# **COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY**

Thursday, January 4, 2018

3<sup>rd</sup> Jan Adj

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, THURSDAY, JANUARY 4, 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.

PRESENT: JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; EVERETT L WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER; CINDY THOMPSON, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER.

### **2018 BUDGET**

Commission continued to work on the budget. Had Budget Hearings with Recorder Doug Shupe, Collector/Treasurer Brent Banes, Public Administrator Tammy Bond, GIS Director Paula Messner, County Assessor Cherie Kaye Roberts and the MU Extension employees.

### **KATY ALLEN LAKE PROJECT**

Commissioner Wolfe and Commissioner Hardin went to the lake for the installation of the floating dock.

#### **CART**

Walker Township Trustee Donald Cubbage visited the office and turned in bank statements that were needed. CART was reconciled and all his papers were returned to him. He also spoke to Commissioner Thompson about the township.

Commission sent email to Lake Township Clerk Elise Dean as to what paperwork is still needed to reconcile their CART.

## PRESCRIPTON DRUG MONITORING PROGRAM

Kelly Ast sent updates on the program.

### **CENSUS BUREAU**

Commission received email needing verification that the Boundary and Annexation Survey has been completed.

## **WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD**

Commission received notice of CEO meeting to be held January 16, 2018.

## **GREAT RIVER ENGINEERING**

Lindsey Chaffin sent budget updates for BRO-B108 (43) and BBRO-B108 (44).

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 4	1:00 PM; until Friday	, January 5, 2018.
ATTEST:	APPROVED:	
CLERK OF COMMISSION	 	PRESIDING COMMISSIONER